


















From: Jana Rasmussen
To: City Recorder
Subject: homeless situation
Date: Wednesday, April 26, 2023 4:01:05 PM

I want to comment in regards to the homeless situation. As someone who homeschools and is active in
our community I wish to have my families voice heard.

We are against having a camping spot as we have seen how it is in other cities.  Also we walk town with
our kids and the park and the amount of things we are finding evidence of drug use. Most don't let us sit
at the picnic tables to have a picnic as they are laying across them and have their belongings strung out
on them. some looking and smelling really bad. We enjoy a picnic table for eating or doing learning.  My
daughter has been talked to , approached and made uncomfortable by a handful of them as well. maybe
bolander field parking lot while the rodeo is not going on is a good spot . But please do not have it in or
near our parks. 

I have to cut this short so it will be in, in time.

Jana & Haylee
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Before we get started I’d like to take a moment to address an issue of extreme importance to 
many of you in the audience, many folks watching at home, and certainly to this Council.  I am 
referring to the Public Camping Ordinance dictated to us by House Bill 3115. 
 
I am excited to see the community mobilizing behind this and any other issue, it is the American 
way, but also want to provide some insight on how you all can help us in our roles as 
community decision makers on this issue.  City staff has produced a packet of informa�on 
regarding the camping ordinance and homelessness in public spaces.  There are paper copies 
available here tonight, City Staff will be pos�ng them on the Did You Know page of the Molalla 
Current tomorrow, and they will also be available at City Hall and the Civic Center moving 
forward for those who may lack computer access or skills.   
 
The reason we have pieced together this informa�on is so that folks can understand the 
problem space we’re working in and help us as your elected decision makers by providing 
community feedback, sugges�ons, and insights that are tethered to reality.  We would all like 
cart Blanche to legislate as we desire on this issue and many others, but the laws of the United 
States and the State of Oregon supersede our authority to do so in this and many other 
situa�ons.  With that said, there are a lot of crea�ve minds in Molalla and we as a Council want 
and need your input on how we should move forward, but we need realis�c sugges�ons; not 
that all of those we’ve received to date are unrealis�c.  So, please grab a packet or read up on 
the Current so that you are fully aware of the limita�ons, requirements, and �melines involved; 
this will help you and us by receiving community feedback that also reconciles the space in 
which we are forced to operate.  Thank you!” 
 
 



From: nichole mcconnell
To: Scott Keyser; Jody Newland; Eric Vermillion; Terry Shankle; Leota Childress; Rae-Lynn Botsford; Crystal Robles;

Dan Huff; Christie Teets
Subject: Designated camping ordinance
Date: Monday, April 24, 2023 8:03:13 PM

Dear Mayor and Council,

I'll share my story with you as I have on Facebook. As it's a relevant concern for me and my
neighbors. I am very much against Bohlander being a designated camp. My children wouldn't
be safe in thier own backyard. And this beautiful space is essentially used as a backyard to all
the surrounding neighborhoods. And if proposing a fenced area is supposed to keep us safe,
well you're not going to be able to lock them in like animals. They are going to roam as they
please. 

Thank you for reading this.

As I've heard comments from the Mayor, it seems he's pushing for Bohlander field as the
homeless camp. 

In July of 2021, it was my son's birthday, my mother-in-law and her other half, who's a retired
fireman, were in our living room when he noticed a young man who looked like a street
person was sitting in the field, then trying to stomp out a fire he started from a cigarette. The
four of us were out there immediately with shovels and carrying out buckets of water and it
still grew this large in minutes. Luckily it wasn't a windy day. We did call the fire department
and they doused it completely.

What could have happened if we weren't home? This was when we had a water restriction, so
our backyard was bone dry also. This fire could easily spread to homes. I understand this is
always a risk, but if the city is proposing the homeless to sleep there, it's adding to that risk.
Especially when they'll be there during the night and Homeowners are helpless. I know they
said no fires are allowed, but it only takes a lighter or cigarette butt. 

Every summer this field is extremely dry. 
See photo 
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From: nichole mcconnell
To: Scott Keyser; Jody Newland; Terry Shankle; Crystal Robles; Leota Childress; Eric Vermillion; Rae-Lynn Botsford
Cc: Dan Huff; Christie Teets
Subject: Resolution from Ben West
Date: Tuesday, April 25, 2023 3:05:31 PM

At this time I do not support this resolution and I would hope you get community feedback
and details first before voting yes. 

I really have no idea what it truly means, it sounds good on the outside, but will the City have
more obligation to provide services. Does it mean opening a full-time shelter that anyone from
the entire County can come. Will it open a can of worms? Why is the County coming to
Molalla with this? Why not take it to a larger City and see how it works for them first? A full-
time shelter and recovery center should be located in OC, Clackamas or Gladstone area, where
there is multiple services, Hospitals, emergency care and tri-met services. Especially if it's
funded by the County. 

Perhaps they should rethink their vote on project turn key.

Also, why should Molalla accept the fee in lieu of the Toliver Estate improvements? What is
the reason they won't fulfill their obligation? 

Thank you, 
Nichole 
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From: Leota Childress
To: Dan Huff; Christie Teets
Subject: Fw: Homeless Camp
Date: Wednesday, April 26, 2023 12:08:31 AM

Leota Childress
City Councilor
City of Molalla
503.829.6855

From: Mindy Holeman <mindy@grandviewcares.com>
Sent: Tuesday, April 25, 2023 5:24 PM
To: Leota Childress
Subject: Homeless Camp
 
Dear Sirs, 

As a resident of Molalla, I’m appalled  that I am just now finding out that this is a
mandatory homeless encampment coming to our small town. We do not have the finances
or the resources to make this happen. Not only have we seen an increase in homelessness,
but drugs. Our small town is not large enough, nor do we have the resources to
accommodate such an influx of homelessness. This is going to make our property taxes go
up and property value go down. As it is, we have a drug house on our street! I live on June
Dr. The police have done nothing about it. Vagrants and druggies are pedaling up and down
my street casing houses and rooting though our trash! Just the other day, a man on drugs
was talking to himself and screaming on the corner.. and this is what you are bringing to
our small family town!? You should be ashamed of yourselves! This is unacceptable! Please
be warned… if any of you vote this in, I will personally petition for your removal and make
sure you are not re-elected. You have a responsibility to protect our community.. being paid
by the state to relocate people from Portland is not protection. It’s disgusting and needs to
stop! 

A Sincerely Concerned Citizen, 

Mindy Holeman
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From: nichole mcconnell
To: Dan Huff; Scott Keyser; Jody Newland; Terry Shankle; Leota Childress; Crystal Robles; Rae-Lynn Botsford; Eric

Vermillion
Cc: Christie Teets
Subject: Camping Ordinance
Date: Wednesday, April 26, 2023 9:32:35 AM

Dear Mayor, Council and Mr. Huff,

I think my biggest fear is this narrative of "picking" a spot and placing that burden in one
neighborhood, rather than it being shared as a community. The City doesn't have to choose a
place for a camp, they just need to enforce rules around it. Which is what the first draft of the
ordinance was. So unless there is a property that is away from residential neighborhoods, there
should be no designated camp. Picking a spot in a neighborhood Park or field and erecting a
fenced area is just giving permission for their own space and possibly creating problems where
there were once none. The idea of a fenced area is not going to protect anyone but them. They
could still leave unwanted items or trash anywhere they travel to and from. And the thought of
picking one place to make it easier for the City to clean up or for the police to patrol, well we
don't pay taxes to make their lives easier, quite the opposite. They exist to better our
community. I can understand banning camping at Fox Park and certain localized areas. But the
property of the warming center should not be exempt. And if the operation of the warming
center has created so much havoc, which the PD should be able to confirm, then shut it down.

Thanks again for listening. 

Nichole 
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From: Ashley Mason
To: City Recorder
Subject: City Council Meeting 4/26/2023 support email
Date: Wednesday, April 26, 2023 10:24:19 AM

We - Benjamin and Ashley Mason, property owners in the Bear Creek community want to add
our supportive votes to the below listed plan to be proposed by Kristy Hodgkinson at the city
council meeting tonight 4/26/2023. 

Hello friends and fellow community members, 

I am proposing an idea at this weeks city council meeting. It will solve a few issues our city is
facing. There is a clause in the warming center's lease. It states that if the city needs the
building for another use the city can terminate the lease. 
I propose that the city end the lease. They could use the building to provide our police
department with much needed office/desk space. Something they are in desperate need of
while they are awaiting their new building. We could also use the gravel fenced in area behind
the building to fulfill the need of a designated camping area for the homeless. This would
provide a small fenced, well lit, gated, and easily patrolled area. It would also provide the
skate park with more police patrol. 
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From: Leota Childress
To: Kelli Bartholomew; Dan Huff; Christie Teets
Subject: Re: Designated Homeless encampment - Molalla
Date: Wednesday, April 26, 2023 12:50:51 PM

Ms. Bartholomew, thank you for sharing your views on homeless camping.

I have copied City Manager Huff and City Recorder Teets to be sure that your comments are in
the records.

Leota Childress
City Councilor
City of Molalla
503.829.6855

From: Kelli Bartholomew <kelli@aiyanaaesthetics.com>
Sent: Wednesday, April 26, 2023 12:06:12 PM
To: Leota Childress
Subject: Designated Homeless encampment - Molalla
 
Councilor Childress,

As a business in downtown Molalla we want to speak out against this designated homeless
encampment as a detriment to our growth and vitality. We are finally recovering from COVID
and our beautiful city is beginning to thrive again. If this initiative happens, we fear for the
security, safety and well being of the downtown area and the City of Molalla as a whole. It is
clear as to the effects of housing the homeless as we look at our neighboring City of Portland.
The devastation is unbelievable and to accept this as Molallas future is unacceptable. I hope
you will put our City first and take a stand against this outrageous mistake. 

-- 
Kelli Bartholomew                                   
AIYANA Aesthetics / Practice Manager
kelli@aiyanaaesthetics.com 
(503) 882-0007

mailto:lchildress@cityofmolalla.com
mailto:kelli@aiyanaaesthetics.com
mailto:dhuff@cityofmolalla.com
mailto:cteets@cityofmolalla.com
mailto:kelli@aiyanaaesthetics.com


From: Heidi Caldwell
To: City Recorder
Subject: Public comment for City Council
Date: Wednesday, April 26, 2023 2:37:27 PM

Public comments for tonight’s meeting.  Please read into record.

Kind regards,
Heidi Caldwell

Council Members,

Now knowing Councilor Childress has financial gain from her non-profit, Molalla Hope, I’m
curious how a conflict of interest does not exist when she is allowed to take part and vote on
things such as approval of the cities budget.  I’m sure if the call logs for the police department
are analyzed we would find that a significant increase of police activity is taking part at or
because of her non-profit.  A non-profit she collects an income from.  In fact, I’m sure the
non-profit calls for and uses police services.  Yet, Councilor Childress has been a decision
maker over the police departments budget for years.  Correct me if I’m wrong, but has she
ever announced a conflict of interest during these meetings?  

It’s clear to me it’s time for Councilor Childress to make a choice between being a council
member or working for her non-profit, too many conflicts exist for her to effectively lead our
city.

Mr. Keyser, you are also complacent in this.  And from what you have admitted on social
media, a bold faced liar.   By all accounts from an email Councilor Childress sent today, you
brought this issue forth March 13th, 2023.  However, while retaliating against a private citizen
sharing conversations she had with you in November of 2021, you yourself, in your own
words, indicated this citizen brought the concern forward to you in February of 2021, 9
months previously.  If I need to remind you, this was directly after you posted a video
pretending to have been shocked by all of this revelation and “only recently finding out”.

You sir sat on this information for two years.  Sat at the dias during the April 27, 2022 Council
discussion and still said nothing.  Had you brought this information forward when you were
made aware of it, it could have been acted upon then.  Molalla Hope is a 501(3)(c), their
financial records are required to be disclosed when requested making your claim of the city
just discovering it recently indicative of you hiding relevant information in an ethics issue. 
Unless now you want to claim city staff are lazy and didn’t do their jobs for two years to
protect yourself?  You have zero integrity and you are the one who should not be trusted.

Scott Keyser you have made a mockery of this small town by your continued antics and lies. 
You too should step down.

Heidi Caldwell 
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From: Jodi Dix
To: City Recorder
Subject: Molalla homeless issues
Date: Wednesday, April 26, 2023 3:59:01 PM

Hi,

My name is Jodi Dix and I ‘m sending this to you because I’m very concerned about the homeless issues in our town
of Molalla. The drugs and thief’s are out of control. I feel the warming center needs to be shut down it‘s  drawing so
many homeless people to our town and we don’t feel safe anymore. Use the space for something that will benefit
our town. Police space, kids fun  activities, DARE program etc… I don’t feel that Leota should be on the city
council anymore or the head of the warming center. She is doing a poor job at running the warming center when all
you see are drug deals, homeless doing drugs and causing big fights with each other. This is horrible to see our town
like this! I have lived here 47 years and have never seen anything like this.
I would also like to recommend Rotary Park for a place for the homeless. There’s no play structures there. It can be
easily patrolled. More lighting would be nice.  Leota did say there is only 15 or so of them. There’s plenty of room
there. You do have my permission to read this at the city council meeting tonight.

 Thank you,
Jodi Dix
Sent from my iPhone
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From: Dan Huff
To: Christie Teets; Suzanne Baughman; Chris Long; Bobby Call; Mac Corthell
Subject: FW: Warming Center Notice
Date: Friday, April 14, 2023 12:23:24 PM

FYI
 

From: Leota Childress <molallahope@gmail.com> 
Sent: Friday, April 14, 2023 12:17 PM
To: Dan Huff <dhuff@cityofmolalla.com>
Subject: Warming Center Notice
 
City Manager Huff,
 
The Warming Center, managed by Molalla HOPE, Inc., has reached the
maximum number of allowable nights to operate under the agreement
with the Molalla Fire Department. Therefore, regardless of the weather, it
will not be open again this winter season.
 
Furthermore, due to conditions beyond our control, all service
operations at the Center will cease until at least June 1 unless we
open due to extreme heat. There will be no laundry services, weekly
meals, or drug recovery/housing programs available at 209 Kennel Ave.
Management is saddened to have to take these steps. The majority of our
clients are being denied services because of a few bad apples over whom
none of us have control.
 
While we believe there is a need for a portable toilet available for the
entire community, we have learned that it is being mis-used by people at
the skatepark and the homeless population and has become detrimental to
the livability of the area, so it is being removed.
 
Our Closed Do Not Trespass signs will be posted today.
 
It has been a long and arduous season for you and us, with the worst
winter in ten years. We were open 109 nights and 24 days and that added
to the visibility of the homeless population with more folks coming in from
their camps near Molalla. Plus, we have had to contend with a small but
vociferous number of opponents in town who continue to stir the pot of
discontent and spread untruths. 
 
Let us all look forward to calmer seas ahead.
 
Best Regards,
Leota R Childress
Executive Director
Molalla HOPE Inc
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